
 

 

Madrid, 2 April 2020. 
 

Pursuant to Article 226 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015 of 23 October, approving the 
Consolidated Text of the Securities Market Act, Aena, S.M.E., S.A., hereby notifies the 
following 

INSIDE INFORMATION 

In response to the news published today suggesting that article 49 of the Royal Decree 
Law 11/2020 would be of application to AENA, S.M.E., S.A. (“AENA” or “the 
Company”), potentially allowing the Spanish Ministerio de Hacienda to make decisions 
on AENA’ s liquidity resources, the Company states the following: 

Article 49 of the Royal Decree Law 11/2020 is not applicable to AENA. Non applicability 
of this article to our Company has been confirmed by its majority shareholder, the 
Government, through the Ministerio de Hacienda. 

 
 
Secretary of the Board of Directors 
Juan Carlos Alfonso Rubio 
 


